[DATE]
The Honorable Howard “Buck” McKeon

United States House of Representatives

26650 The Old Road, Suite 203

Santa Clarita, Ca. 91381

Support for the St. Francis Dam National Memorial and the Proposed Fish Canyon Wilderness
Dear Congressman McKeon:

Thank you for your introduction of the St. Francis Dam Memorial and Monument. Nothing could be more exciting to our community than recognizing the importance of this legislation and remembering the people who died as a result of the disaster. I admire your courage in bringing this legislation forward, and look forward to the bill’s passage this year. I thank you for doing something to recognize this disaster that no one else has had the courage to undertake in the 86 years since it occurred. 

By passing this bill, you will be leaving behind a great legacy in Santa Clarita. Many people will be learning about this horrendous event for the first time. Children will be able to visit the visitor’s center and museum and learn about their local history. This is tremendously important to Santa Clarita and all Californians. It is a great thing to honor those who died, and to memorialize the site for future generations. I applaud your actions.

Thank you too for pushing the Castaic Wilderness closer to legislation. These areas are important habitat, a source of water for Santa Clarita, and the only available potential wilderness we have left in the district. Preserving it in perpetuity is of great importance. It is also adjacent to the dam site. I hope that eventually it can be connected via single track trails to provide overlooks of the dam ruins. 
Thank you again for your important legislation. I look forward to the passage of this important bill.

Sincerely,

[Signed:]
[Name:]
[Address:]
